# ILLINOIS DUNESLAND GARDEN CLUB General Meeting & June Tea Social

The Point 900 Lewis Ave, Winthrop Harbor, - June 14, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Co-President Sandi Shea at 1:05 p.m. She then led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

**Roll Call:** Sandi Shea reminded everyone to sign in and retrieve their name tags. There were 27 members and 4 guests- (Marty Butler, Jessica Evans, Cindy Sodbold and Erin Sodbold) present at the meeting.

**Birthdays:** Members with June, July, or August birthdays were invited to stand for acknowledgement: **June** – Liz Grulke, Mary Gustafson, Elizabeth Spannraft, Lauren Yahiro and Diane Sheehan

July - Amy Miller & Sheryl Anderson

**August** – Dolores Mink, Sandi Shea, Carolyn Englehart, and Rebecca Kinnavy.

**Minutes:** The May 10, 2022 minutes compiled by Judy Leonard and Doreen Matteson were posted at the meeting, emailed and posted on our website. The required signatures were obtained and accepted.

**Treasurer's Report:** Dolores Mink presented the Treasurer's Report, which was posted with a combined final balance of \$11,509.87 for both the checking and savings accounts. The Treasurer's Report was accepted as read.

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

**Plant Auction-** Dolores Mink thanked everyone who worked very hard to make the Plant Auction a success. Kathy Knutell reported the auction made \$937.00 in sales.

**Sunshine:** Helen Koetz was sick, Dolores Mink had gloves for sale at \$4.00 a pair.

**Yearbook-**Jill and David LaBelle are compiling information and photos for the 2022-2023 Yearbook. All information for the yearbook needs to be received no later than July 16, 2022 Note: Be sure to contact Sandi Shea with any changes in reference to your phone or email.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

**Winthrop Harbor Planting Project-** Sandi Shea stated the planting held on May 24th was a success. She and Beth thanked all who volunteered. Sandi received a check from Mayor Bruno for \$1000.00.

**Budget Committee Report:** Dolores Mink stated the new budget was given to the members to view. Dolores read the proposed Budget 2022/2023 Report. A motion was made by Judy Leonard and seconded by Joyce LoMonaco to accept the budget as read. Discussion followed. All members voted their approval and the new Budget was accepted.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Logo Wear- Sandi Shea will look into it and email information to the members if they wish to purchase any items.

New officers for 2022-2023 were introduced. President-Jackie Kim, 1st VP- Sandy Wright, 2nd VP- Brenda Perez, Treasurer-Rebecca Kinnavy, Under Treasurer- Judy Anderson, Secretary-Judy Leonard.

Outgoing officers were acknowledged- Co-Presidents-Sandi Shea and Beth Dermody, 1st VP-April Meyers, 2nd VP-Jan LaBelle, Treasurer-Dolores Mink and Secretary-Doreen Matteson.

New President Jackie Kim was presented with the gavel and flag, she then spoke to the group.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

**June Tea Refreshment Committee:** Jill Labelle thanked all members of the June Tea Refreshment Committee who worked tirelessly to prepare for the event.

**Reminders**: Be sure to return your name tags before you leave the meeting

**Tip of the Month-** Beth Dermody tips for using clothes pins to identify the type of tomato plant and place on the wire cage.

**Adjournment**: A Motion was made to adjourn by April Meyers and seconded. Motion passed; the meeting adjourned at 1:40 pm.

### June Tea followed.

Judy Leonard- Secretary